## ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY JANUARY 8, 2019

The meeting began with a prayer.

Present: Connie Wees, Pam McCarville, Pat Costello, John Leise, Peggy Staup, Pat Troshynski,

Pauline Pesek, Don Peters, and Fr. Gnirk.

Excused: Vince Kirby

The minutes of November 27 were accepted.

Pam McCarville gave a report on Campus Life at DC West. Currently there is training taking place for volunteers. A fund raiser, "See the Story", will take place on March 3, 2019. St. John will have two tables at the event. Fr. Gnirk will email info to Council members. If any would like to attend, please RSVP to Molly.

Connie reported on the Divine Renovation Project and distributed worksheets for each member to complete before the next meeting. The worksheets contained a summary of what we have accomplished so far and introduced five-year planning, with references to the book for assistance. These should be completed for the next meeting. Also at the next meeting, Council membership will be reviewed to determine whose terms are expiring and a strategy for filling those vacancies. Connie will provide more notes about her presentation, which will be attached.

Fr. Gnirk reported that a campaign study is now in process and a report should be available early February. He encouraged everyone to either participate in the interview or return the survey. It is important to know what people are thinking about the proposed project and people's opinions are valued.

John Leise has done some research on the carillon for church and will have a demo for our next meeting. You can check ecarillon.com in YouTube for examples and directions for an e-carillon.

Fr. Gnirk reported that he will be on vacation and then working at the Pastor's National Development Congress in Phoenix in early February.

Meeting concluded with a prayer.

Next meeting is February 26 at 7 PM at church.